FACULTY SENATE MEETING

THURSDAY, MAY 11, 2006
SCIENCE COMPLEX P-117
In attendance: Adler, Ahlawat, Alexy, Bradley, Bricker, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Edelbach, Erickson, Fisher, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hutton, Kamber, Karsnitz, Knox, Konzal, Lovett, Morin, Nakra, Norris, Novell,  O’Connell, Ochoa, Paces, Palmer, Roberts, Robertson, Speaker Steinberg, Tate, Vandegrift, Venturo and Word.
Excused:  Eberly, Kravitz, Leven, and Petroff.
Not in attendance:  Al-Omaishi, Hernandez, Johnson, Nicolosi and Ryan. 
REPORT OF AD HOC COMMITTEE ON ASSESSMENT OF ADMINISTRATORS &  CHAIRS
Ellen Friedman gave a report on the progress of the committee:
· Evaluations would take place on a 3 year rotation system.

· Would be administered by an outside firm.

· Could begin as early as November 2006.

· Chairs would be evaluated in their second year of their term.
· Provost, deans and chairs would all be evaluated.

This document will go to deans and the provost for implementation in the fall after editing it. 
Following discussion, a motion that the Senate approve the work of the ad hoc committee on feedback for deans and chairs to move forward was made by Tim Clydesdale and seconded by David Venturo.  The motion passed unanimously.  If you have further questions or comments, you may email Ellen at friedman@tcnj.edu.  

ELECTION OF SENATE OFFICERS AND EXECUTIVE BOARD FOR 2006-07

There being no nominations from floor, the motion to approve the self-nominated candidates for the Senate Executive Board was made by Marcia O’Connell and seconded by Glenn Steinberg.  Motion passed.  The members will be:  Michael Robertson- President, Debbie Compte- Vice President, John Karsnitz-Parliamentarian,  Deborah Knox, Pam Kravitz, Tom Hagedorn, Jerry Petroff and David Venturo-members at large.  Amanda Norvell and Ruth Palmer, as faculty representatives to the Board of Trustees, will also serve on the Executive Board.
APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS
It was moved by Deborah Compte and seconded by Jean Konzal to approve the list of committee appointments.  Motion passed.

QUESTION & ANSWER SESSION WITH INTERIM PROVOST BETH PAUL

A list of issue developed by the Senate Executive Board at its May 5 meeting was distributed.  Beth began discussion by talking about the state budget situation.  

The issues of academic integrity and support for interdisciplinary programs were added to the SEB’s list.  

There was discussion of the grants office and related issues of fundraising and support and mentoring of faculty.  

The issue was raised of no feedback being given to authors of rejected SOSA applications.

Student life issues were raised, including safety of students in relation to alcohol and the need for Senior Week.

Michael thanked Beth Paul for her presence at the meeting.

The Faculty Senate provided lunch for all senators.  

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
